
Report of the Spreydon/Heathcote Community Board to the Council meeting of 3 May 2007 

1. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 1.1 CASHMERE RESIDENTS 
 
  Submissions on the Cashmere Tennis Club’s proposed new lighting project at the Cashmere 

Valley Reserve were presented by the following residents: 
 
  Terry Young, Derek Kinley, Andy Brown, Richard French, Brian Donohue, Elaine Edgerton, 

Stella Bellis, and Joan Blatchford. 
 
  Key points raised in the submissions included: 
 
 ● Light pollution/spill. 
 ● The height of the poles proposed to be erected. 
 ● Disruption of the view from the residents’ properties. 
 ● The need for night-time coaching for juniors. 
 ● Possible further lighting of remaining courts. 
 ● Under utilisation of the courts during the day, especially weekends. 
 ● Court behaviour. 
 ● Traffic noise from the increased hours of the tennis courts 
 
  (Note: At the conclusion of the submitters’ presentations to the Board, the meeting stood 

adjourned for a short period) 
 
 1.2 CASHMERE TENNIS CLUB 
 
  Graham Logan presented a submission responding to the issues raised by the Cashmere 

residents, and advised of action taken by the club to alleviate the residents’ concerns and of 
steps taken to improve the relationship between the club and residents. 

 
  The Chairperson thanked the submitters for their submissions. 
 
 Clause 12 of this report (Part C) records the decisions made by the Board. 
 

(Note:  The Chairperson, Phil Clearwater declared an interest in clauses 1.1 and 1.2 above and 
withdrew from the discussion thereon.  Paul de Spa assumed the Chair for these items.) 

 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


